SURGEON GENERAL

General Vivek Murthy MD emailed. He did not respond. 5-24-21

Dear Dr. Murthy,

My name is Danice Hertz MD and I suffered a severe neurological reaction to the Pfizer Covid vaccine 5 months ago. I have been seriously ill since then and have had great difficulty getting medical care as the medical community knows nothing of these reactions. I have gathered a group of 115 people with similar reactions and we have been working together to get recognition so that our reactions can be validated and addressed properly. There are many thousands more like us who need help. We have been completely ignored by the FDA and the drug companies despite great efforts.

I attach a copy of a letter being sent out today as well as a press release. This will be sent to many state and federal Congress people as well as news stations.... I thought you should have a copy and perhaps you can help us.

With great thanks, Danice Hertz MD

Attachment to above email: May 24, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

We are a large and ever growing group of Americans who were previously healthy and have been seriously injured by the COVID vaccines (Pfizer, Moderna, J&J as well as Astra Zeneca in the clinical trial stage in the United States). We are pro-vaccine, proscience and were excited for the opportunity to be vaccinated and

to do our part in helping to end the pandemic.

Our search for much needed medical care after suffering these vaccine injuries has been largely fruitless. The majority of us have been dismissed by the medical community and have been told that the vaccine could not have caused these reactions. Doctors tell us over and over again that if this is happening, they would have been informed of these reactions by the FDA and drug companies.

After months of suffering alone without adequate medical care, answers or acknowledgement, a few of us have found each other online. Our numbers are growing more than we ever would have expected. The initial group membership consisted largely of physicians and other medical professionals. As the vaccines have become available to the general public, our membership has swelled.

We have searched far and wide for help from any medical or scientific research entity. We have consistently received the same message back...that this isn't really happening. We have reported our injuries to VAERS, the FDA, CDC and the vaccine manufacturers with very few of us receiving follow-up or even acknowledgement. This lack of acknowledgement has left us as further collateral damage from the pandemic.

We have all shared very similar adverse reactions to these vaccines. We were previously healthy individuals. Our reactions occurred within minutes to a few short days after receiving the vaccines. There is no doubt that the vaccines caused our reactions. Our reactions have included nausea, weight loss, heartburn, diarrhea/constipation, sleep disturbances, chest pains, headaches, facial and sinus pressure, dizziness, severe weakness and fatigue, painful paresthesias throughout the body, severe painful paresthesias focused on the face, tongue and scalp, internal vibrations and tremors, muscle twitching and muscle spasms, brain fog and mental status changes, memory loss, tinnitus, impaired/blurred vision, elevated blood pressure

and heart rate, bulging veins, heart issues and weakness. Several in our group have experienced paralysis of the lower extremities and to this day remain paralyzed. Many of us have been ill for beyond 5 months.

As mentioned above, none of us had any of these symptoms prior to receiving the COVID vaccines. In our search for medical care, various diagnoses including small fiber neuropathy, other types of neuropathy, dysautonomia and mast cell activation syndrome have been made. So far, treatment is lacking and we are not receiving the care to improve our condition or cure us. These illnesses are not just impacting our lives as a mere annoyance. They are leaving the majority of us disabled and unable to return to our jobs as medical and other healthcare professionals, parents, teachers, scientists, etc. We have been pulled away from every aspect of life to advocate for our own health. Enduring now for weeks and months, we are tirelessly spending more time on our computers, looking for answers, having many days robbed away for appointments, tests, and pharmacy lines. Not only have we been impacted physically, but mentally and financially as well. Most of us are unable to work or are on a reduced work schedule. This is continuing for us without any end in sight.

WE NEED HELP.

The constant messaging that the vaccines are safe and with zero acknowledgement of these adverse neurological reactions has made it impossible for us to obtain medical treatment. We are "collateral damage" in the effort to stop the pandemic. We are all honest, hard-working Americans who genuinely believed we were doing our part by getting this vaccine. We are suffering, we are alone, we have been silenced and brushed aside by our medical providers, many of whom are our own colleagues in the medical fields. Time and time again, we are being sent home from ERs and hospital stays with no answers or guidance whatsoever. We

are the blind leading the blind.

We deserve and strongly request transparency and acknowledgment of these vaccine reactions so that there can be a beginning to the discoveries and developments in the care that we desperately need. Until acknowledgement of these adverse reactions exists, it will be impossible for people to receive care. We are pleading that you make the medical community aware of these reactions so we can get the medical care that we need and hopefully recover and return to our previously healthy lives.

Sincerely,

Signed by 79 afflicted people. Names removed for privacy

For every signature you see here, there are at least 2-3 more needing the same help, but for fear of losing their jobs in the medical field could not sign.

Below are individual stories from the injured to help illustrate the nature and extent of these neurological reactions. As you can see from these stories, time is critical for several of these patients. I look forward to discussing this with you further. Thank you for your time.

Brianne Dressen Communications Facilitator bridressen@gmail.com 435.849.5654

CC:

The White House Centers for Disease Control Food and Drug Administration

Sent from my iPhone